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VOICE Charter School of New York 

Minutes of July 22, 2020 

Trustees in Attendance: 

Absent Trustees: 

Other Attendees: 

Date and Time: 

Location: 

AGENDA ITEMS 

Board Meeting 

Marc Cohen, Sari Biddelman, Robert de Luna, Chris Doyle, Rick 
Grassey, Michael Guarini, Michael Karp, Susheel Kurien, Karen 
Valbnm, John Yarmick. 

Loraine Enlow, Casey Lamb. 

Evelyn Gargano, Franklin Headley, Jordan Paul. 

July 22, 2020, 6:35 pm to 8:25 pm 

Zoom Virtual Meeting 

1. Approval of Board of Trustee Meeting Minutes
2. Committees and Task Forces
3. Old Business
4. New Business

BOARD DELIBERATIONS 

1. Mr. Cohen called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm. Mr. de Luna served as meeting
secretary.

2. After a motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the June 10 board meeting were
approved.

3. On behalf of the Finance Committee, Mr. Grassey presented financial data for the end of
the fiscal year. Conversation ensued about the timing of certain budgeted items, including
the possibility of prepaying certain expenses on the FY20 budget.

4. On behalf of the Education and Accountability Committee, Ms. Biddelman offered a
preview of the upcoming committee meeting, which will focus on setting goals for virtual
teaching and learning.
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4. On behalf of the Music Committee, Ms. Enlow provided an update on a recent meeting
with Ms. Drapek, noting that data documenting different milestones for students of 
different ages would be shared at a future meeting. 

5. On behalf of the Admissions and Planning Committee, Mr. de Luna provided an update on
student enrollment, which remains unchanged from last month and still above budget. He 
commented that the admissions process appears to be on track to meet enrollment goals for
the 2021-22 school year. 

6. On behalf of the Nominating Committee, Mr. de Luna announced that the June board
meeting would mark the end of the current board term and that four members would be
completing terms and possibly willing to continue for another term. He planned to contact 
the four before the next meeting to capture their wishes about continuing and their 
reflections on the past term. He added that elections for officers would also be held at the
June board meeting, as well as a vote on a new board candidate. Conversation ensued on 
election protocols. 

7. Mr. Cohen reported that most board members have already responded to the survey that
had been distributed, and he asked that those who haven't completed it yet to do so at their
earliest convenience. 

8. In his Principal's report, Mr. Headley began by thanking Mr. Cohen for his service as 
board chair. He continued with an update on a town hall meeting held earlier in the day 
with parents, at which most parents expressed gratitude for VOICE's support, and a range 
of topics were openly discussed. Parents were pleased to hear about the commitment to 
have the best in-person school possible starting in the fall. Mr. Headley also shared with 
parents info1mation about summer camps and VOICE's summer school program. He also 
reported that he had received results of the school's equity and anti-racism audit, but he 
had not had time to digest and assess the data. Extensive conversation ensued about the 
audit data, its presentation to the board, and the work's scope and progress. Mr. Cohen and
Mr. Headley agreed to work together to determine next steps. Mr. Headley then shared 
plans for the school's outdoor in-person graduation ceremony, which will take place in the
PSl 11 schoolyard on June 25 at 5:00 p.m. 

9. Mr. Cohen noted that 117 out of 120 school staff members have reported being vaccinated.

10. The meeting was adjourned at 7:56 pm.

-12.lJ- � Q £_ Robert de Luna, Secretary 
Approved June 9, 2021 
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VOICE Charter School of New York 
Minutes of June 9, 2021 Board Meeting 

Trustees in Attendance: Marc Cohen, Sari Biddelman, Robert de Luna, Chris Doyle, Loraine 
Enlow, Rick Grassey, Michael Guarini, Michael Karp, Susheel 
Kurien, Casey Lamb, Karen Valbrun. 

Absent Trustees: None. 

Other Attendees: Patrick Ford, Franklin Headley, Ray McGarrigle, Brenda O’Connor, 
Christine Papania, Jordan Paul, Juan José Vásquez. 

Date and Time: June 9, 2021, 6:34 pm to 8:57 pm 

Location: Zoom Virtual Meeting 

AGENDA ITEMS 

1. Approval of Board of Trustee Meeting Minutes
2. Committees and Task Forces
3. Old Business
4. New Business

BOARD DELIBERATIONS 

1. Mr. Cohen called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm. Mr. de Luna served as meeting
secretary.

2. Mr. Cohen thanked VOICE staff for the hard work in preparation for the meeting, and he
welcomed both Christine Papania, who introduced herself and discussed her career in
choral music education, and Juan José Vásquez, who was observing as a VOICE parent.

3. After a motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the May 19 board meeting were
approved.

4. Mr. Cohen reported that he had emailed board members the results of the equity and anti-
racism audit, which will be discussed at a future meeting.

5. On behalf of the HR and Talent Committee, Mr. Karp discussed three changes to the
Employee Handbook for board consideration: an updated protocol related to safety
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incidents; a new employee time-clock procedure; and an expansion of parental 
leave/bereavement benefits. Ms. O’Connor answered questions related to the changes. 
After a minor correction and a motion duly made and seconded, the changes to the 
Employee Handbook were approved. 
 

6. On behalf of the Music Committee, Ms. Enlow and Mr. Kurien provided an update on the 
Music Department’s progress during the pandemic, including the collection of music 
assessment data. Conversation ensued about the integration of these data with other 
academic data and metrics that compose the school's dashboard, as well as about lessons 
learned from remote music instruction. 
 

7. On behalf of the Education Accountability Committee, Ms. Biddelman presented the 
proposed 2021-22 academic calendar, flagging minor deviations from previous years. Mr. 
Headley underscored the structural flexibility that allows for celebration of religious 
holidays that fall on instructional days. After a motion duly made and seconded, the 2021-
22 academic calendar was approved. 
 

8. Mr. Cohen presented the proposed 2021-22 board of trustees calendar, noting the 
probability of regulatory changes affecting remote meetings. After a motion duly made and 
seconded, the 2021-22 board of trustees calendar was approved. 
 

9. On behalf of the Admissions and Planning Committee, Mr. de Luna provided an update on 
student enrollment, which remains virtually unchanged, and on the admissions process for 
the 2021-22 school year, which is making progress towards admissions targets. 

 
10. On behalf of the Finance Committee, Mr. McGarrigle introduced the proposed 2021-22 

budget, commenting on  student enrollment, pandemic-related staffing, federal funding, 
technological needs, and staff compensation. Discussion continued about staffing related to 
pandemic issues. After a motion duly made and seconded, the 2021-22 budget was 
approved. 
 

11. Mr. Cohen shared highlights related to the acceptance of VOICE students to prestigious 
high schools and praised the Middle School team for their hard work in effecting these 
results. Discussion ensued on tracking VOICE alumni participation in music performance 
after graduation. 
 

12. On behalf of the Nominating Committee, Mr. de Luna reported that the three-year terms of 
four current board members were expiring. All four board members are eligible for another 
term, and all expressed an interest in being considered for another term. After four motions 
duly made and seconded, Marc Cohen, Michael Guarini, Michael Karp, and Rick Grassey 
were individually reelected to the board.  
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13. On behalf of the Nominating Committee, Mr. de Luna reported the committee’s
recommendation to approve Sheila Durant’s election to the board. After a motion duly
made and seconded, Sheila Durant was elected to the board.

14. On behalf of the Nominating Committee, Mr. de Luna announced the closure of the
nominating period, with four candidates for officer positions, one for each position: Casey
Lamb was the nominee for chair/president; Karen Valbrun, the nominee for vice chair/vice
president; Rick Grassey, the nominee for treasurer; and Robert de Luna, the nominee for
secretary. Brief discussion ensued on election protocol. After four motions duly made and
seconded, the four nominees were individually elected to their respective officer roles. Mr.
Cohen, Ms. Lamb, and Mr. Headley offered comments and gratitude for the outgoing and
incoming officers.

15. In his Principal’s report, Mr. Headley provided an update on in-school activities and
summer school plans, as well as perspectives on lessons learned from remote instruction
that will contribute to thinking about next year.

16. The board went into executive session at 8:11 pm to discuss a personnel matter.

17. Following the executive session, the public session reconvened at 8:50 for a vote.
Following a motion duly made and seconded, the offer letter to be presented to Mr.
Headley for the 2021-22 school year was approved.

18. The meeting was adjourned at 8:57 pm.

      Approved July 21, 2021 
-12.lJ- � Q £_ Robert de Luna, Secretary 
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